
 

 

 

 

May 17, 2022 

To Whom It May Concern 
Company: KYORIN Holdings, Inc. 
Representative:  Yutaka Ogihara 

Representative Director, President 

 (Security Code: 4569, TSE Prime.) 

Contact: Yoshinori Tanifuji 

Director, Corporate Planning 

Telephone: 03-3525-4707 

 

Notice of Resumption of Operation at Nishinihon Delivery Center 
 

KYORIN Holdings, Inc. announced today that KYORIN Pharmaceutical Co., Ltd. (Head office: Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo; 

President & CEO: Shigeru Ogihara), a subsidiary of KYORIN Holdings, Inc., has decided to establish a new Nishinihon 

Delivery Center at Kumiyama office of Hitachi Transport System West Japan Co., Ltd. on June 9, 2022 because the 

existing Nishinihon Delivery Center closed due to the impact of a fire occurred at Maishima office of Hitachi Transport 

System West Japan Co., Ltd. in November 2021. 

 

KYORIN Pharmaceutical Co., Ltd. is striving to strengthen the supply chain and the stable supply of its products by 

restructuring logistics system in the two locations of eastern Japan and western Japan, in addition to the continuing use of 

Higashinihon Delivery Center (c/o Hitachi Transport System, Ltd.: Kazo-shi, Saitama).   

 

The impact on consolidated financial forecast is currently under close scrutiny. Any items requiring 
disclosure will be announced promptly.  
 

 

【Outline of Nishinihon Delivery Center】 

 

Name KYORIN Pharmaceutical Co., Ltd. Nishinihon Delivery Center  

Location  30 Ichidashintamaki, Kumiyama-cho, Kuse-gun, Kyoto 

 c/o Kumiyama office of Hitachi Transport System West Japan Co., Ltd.  

Date June 9, 2022 

 

 

 


